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“Thirty-one times a year! 
Thirty-one?”
That was my response when 
Yvonne Rowley told me how 
often the Decorating Team does 
its work. Then she added, “And 
it’s not thirty-one times a year: it’s 
thrity-one times in five months.”

For this guy, who is an assistant 
decorator once a year, at 
Christmas, that’s hard to 
imagine. But then I met with 
the decorators, experienced the 
humor and energy they bring to their work, and it started to make sense

And if the decorating team didn’t have enough to do, 
what with pitching in on every boogie, dinner and 
special event, they also have their annual toy drive, the 
Silveridge Santa. (Last year, their first, they gathered 80+ 
toys to donate to local kids via Legion Post #27. This year, 
with a generous boost from the Billiards Club, they more 
than doubled last year’s total, at 252 toys. And many of 
these were wonder toys — bikes and games to delight 
any kid.)

 by Dale Dauten

Seated, L to R: Norma Jean Moorefield,  
Chris Robinson, Yvonne Rowley

Standing, L to R: Diann Szumlas, Joann Kloos,  
Paula Voight, Paulette “P.K.” Trouba,  

Jan Jacobson, Linda Davis
Not pictured: Pauline Clairoux,  

Deanna Darrah and Terry Batemen
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Carpe Annum, “Seize the Year”  

       How many of you have ever kept a journal or a diary? “ Back in the day” I kept a diary (with a key) 

where I poured out my heart with what was happening in my life. The internet generation now has new ways 

of recording the events of our lives. Recently I saw on Facebook how they took your pictures and captured 

them into the year. Cool! However, sometimes I think we are so busy clicking away that we don’t have the 

experience of living our lives and being a part of the fun. Most of us have heard the expression  “ Carpe 

Diem” (seize the day) but I am wondering how we will we seize the year ?  (“ Carpe Annum”)  How is it spe-

cifically that you want to fulfill your senior years? What do you want to accomplish and journal in 2017? 

And no excuses that you are too old to learn!!  

 

      For any big undertaking, you have to take it one step at a time. Like the old saying goes: How do you eat 

an elephant? One bite at a time. Just saying I want to learn the computer is too general. If you received a new 

iPhone or iPad why not start learning by taking a SIG class through the computer department ? They have 

beginners to advanced. All of the clubs and event activity instructors devote most of their time to teaching –

and only later do they take the time to work on  their personal projects. I am so proud of all the Club and 

event leaders as they are trained volunteers who give unselfishly of their time and talent.  

With the Club Expo on January 14th you can learn about each club and sign up that day. The Expo is always 

held on the same Saturday as Breakfast so you can attend both.  

After a full season of learning you will want to show off  your talents at the March 11th Craft Fair.  

 

     Learning something new is not the only way to “seize the year.” How about getting into a new clothes size 

by exercising while getting healthier? Numerous classes are offered such as Step and Water Aerobics, all 

kinds of Sports: Tennis, Pickleball, Softball, Golf, Hiking, Shuffleboard, etc. Dancing burns a lot of calories 

(which you will need after the delicious meals served!)  I have 12 Boogies booked for you so you can boogie 

or come for the meal and enjoy the company. Try Yoga or Tai Chi for mental and physical endurance.  

Reward your self by just enjoying many of our special dinner shows, dinner delights or concerts. I am thrilled 

at our attendance to all of our entertainment. Don’t miss our bi annual Anniversary party on January 29th 

where there will be special recognition and entertainment.  

 

    As we say in the  activity office “ If you are bored it’s your own fault!” A couple of my favorite quotes are:   

As you grow older, you’ll find the only things you regret are the things you didn’t do” – Zachary Scott 

“ And in the end, it’s not the years that count. It’s the life in your years” Abraham Lincoln 

 

   So get ready to “Seize 2017.” What do you want to journal in your life this year? With all your new goals  

you may just need to go out and buy yourself that diary!!  

 

                                                                                           

 

Message from Sue 

Activity Director and Editor 
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Let The Celebration Begin!  

Dinner Show: Thursday, January 

12th, 5:00pm 
Dinner Delight  

Gary Tyson  

A show of Music ,Comedy and 

Magic 

Thursday, January 5th, 4:30 

 

 

The Bee Gees Tribute Concert 

Saturday Night Fever 

 

Thursday, January 19th 7:00pm 

 MC6 Concert: Thursday, January 26th 

Happy Hour at 6:00pm Show at 7:00pm 

BYO Wine and Cheese  

You are cordially invited to an Anniversary Party  
Honoring all of you with wedding anniversaries 

Sunday, January 29th, 1:00pm in the Ballroom 
Cake and Coffee will be served. There will be entertainment and special recognition and seating. 

Please sign up at the Activity Board. 

2017 
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Northstar Band  

Tuesday, January 10th, 4:30pm 

The Big Zephyr Band  

Friday, January 6th, 6:30-9:30pm 

 

January  Boogies! 

 

 

Come Back Buddy 

Tuesday, January 24th, 4:30pm 

Start 2017 with a boogie that will knock your socks 

off- The Big Zephyr Band This is music of the highest 

quality by performers with contagious, positive energy. With 

decades of experience, they are sure to be a hit at our park. 

Please BYOB and Appetizers at this dance. ( No dinner served)  

Sammy Cee is back again-this time with Northstar 

Variety Band. He plays with 3 other talented  

Canadians. If you ever “lose your way” just look to 

the North Star!”  

The Junction 87 Band delighted us last year with 

their great country sounds. You all love the fiddle 

player from Northern Arizona! This is Cowboy Hat 

night so wear your fancy cowboy hats!!  

Hear we are again with one of Silveridge’s favorite 

Bands! We  will hear our old Buddy Holly songs 

that we all love. Ladies, wear your poodle skirts and 

guys wear a white tee shirt or white sport coat.  

Junction 87 

Tuesday, January 17th,  4:30pm 

This band is made up of the some talented men. They 

can play anything from Rock and Roll, Country and 

even some Swing music. Come and enjoy this 

“Unchained  Melody” Boogie.  

Tuesday, January 31st, 4:30  

.  

BYOB and Tableware at all Boogies. 
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After all the holiday cooking why not treat your self to a couple of  breakfasts? Breakfast is everyone’s favor-

ite  meal to eat out. Chef Jerry and many volunteers will be cooking and serving you breakfast. Come to the 

Social Hall on Saturday, January 14th and January 28th 7:00-9:00 am and get breakfast for only $5.00! You 

can enjoy a hot breakfast of sausage or ham, eggs, toast or pancakes, (plain or blueberry) coffee and juice.  

 

Before or after breakfast on January 14th come and visit our 3rd Annual Club Expo . 

The Silveridge club leaders are hosting a special time where you can come and find out about what their 

clubs have to offer! We have over 40 clubs that can offer you the opportunity to learn something new 

while getting to know your Silveridge family. Our Club leaders are promising an informative time with 

some demos, videos and door prizes. This is a great opportunity for new residents to learn what  the 

clubs have to offer as well as those who are looking for something new to learn.  See you at Breakfast 

and the Club Expo!!!  

Every Wednesday 6:30pm.  
 

                             

 

 

 

 

                     Food Served from 6:00pm.  

                      Dinner is $7.00 / $6.00 with Bingo Ticket Bingo Ticket  

         Sandwiches are $3.50.  Soda, water, popcorn, pies, and cookies sold. 

  Check with the Activity Desk or on Channel 6 for menu 

 

                            Games include:  Double Action, Odd/

Even, Money Ball,  

                 King and Queen Bingo Payouts– Door Prizes!!!  

                  Exciting New Games!!! Reduced 

 

 

$1,000.00 

Progressive 

January  Breakfasts and Club Expo  

B I  N G O 

 

Saturday, January 21st 

9:00-12:30pm 

We  will have over 50 vendors tempting you with 

unique treasures. Bring your money because For the 

first time ever the Doll and Ceramic Clubs are 

having a Bake Sale Fundraiser!  There will be all 

kinds of handmade goodies. The woodworkers 

will have their 50 -50 tickets for sale and the 

pickleball club will have their second basket  

raffle.  When you need a break go the Social Hall 

and sit down with your friends and enjoy a deli-

cious lunch served by our kitchen crew. 

Market Day 

Pictured above are volunteer servers, 

Lauren Novotny, Tracy Gagnier,  

Betty Royal, Betty Novotny, Yvonne 

Rowley, Jayne Hoff and Nita Dressell. 

To the left is crafter Helen Brown. 

Winner  Lin Jolley 

and Son  
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  Silveridge Christian  

Fellowship  
Our service is every Sunday at 

9:00am in the Ballroom. We invite you to join us for 

our non-denominational service.  

Pastor Bob continues to teach Wednesday night 

Bible study at 7pm in Room 5. You are invited to 

join us for this time of study, questions and 

discussion  

Everyone is welcome to join the fellowship and fun 

of the Silveridge Choir while practicing the songs 

and hymns of the faith. The choir sings during 

Silveridge Fellowship Sunday services. Practice is 

Wednesday at 9:00am in Room 1.  

 

Celebration  

Of Life  

 William Petersen                               November 30th 

                             

 Geraldine (Jerry) Clark                       December 9th                  

 

There will be a celebration of life for: 

 

Gerry Clark on Friday, January 20th  

 

Gerald (Pepper) Hundertmark on Friday, January 27th 

  

 

 

From 

the Decorating Team  
 Because of your kindness and 

generosity, 252 children had a 

happy Christmas morning. 

You are amazing and once 

again prove that Silveridge is 

the best park in the valley. On 

the right: Yvonne Rowley, 

Duane Trouba and Dave Rowley. 

 

New Image  

Fashions 
Mark your calendars for  

Monday, January 23, 2017  

from 10:00am to 2:00pm 

in the Social Hall.  

Shop until you drop!  

Don’s miss the latest in spring fashions! Look for 

the New Image Fashion insert in the newsletter.  

Silveridge RV Park Blood Drive 

Wednesday, January 18, 2017 
 

The Bloodmobile will be in the parking lot from 

12 :00 to 3:00pm. Signup at the Activity Office or 

visit www.BloodHero.com (Sponsor Code: 

 silveridge) 

A free cholesterol and Zika Virus test are part of 

your donation. Every person who gives blood can 

save 3 lives!!  Let’s have a great turn out!  

 

 

 

 To the Woodworkers 
for fixing the barn and the 

animal shelter for all the 

“little and big  kids” on the 

putt putt golf grounds. 

 Pictured are Barry Wetter 

and David Rice Jones. 

 

Randy 

Risdahl 

For showing  

Sports in the  

Theater  
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Winners of the 4th Annual Christmas Light Parade. Entries judged by Southland Funeral Planning  

Pictured below: Christmas Light 

Leaders,  Don and Joan Reser 

and Don and Karen Staker. 

Some Christmas Gatherings: Piecemakers on Market Day,  

Alices’s Get– A-Way and Room 9 .  On  the right are the 

Christmas Carolers . 

The Christmas  

Boogie  

Posing for the Country Christmas  

Dinner Show 



Silveridge Resort, 8265 E. Southern, Mesa, AZ  85209

Send your thoughts/comments or story suggestions to Dale -- dale@dauten.com. 

“LOOKING GOOD” CONTINUED from FRONT PAGE...

When I sat down with team leader Yvonne Rowley, I 
wondered how she got her start. “When we moved here, 
Norma Jean Moorefield lived two doors down. Norma Jean 
is an original — she’s lived here since the park opened — 
and she got me into decorating. That was 11 years ago. And 
she’s still part of our group.” (She’s the one in the photo with 
the “Grandma is the next best thing to Santa” shirt)

When asked about her role as the group’s leader, Yvonne 
gave a little shake of her head and said, “Lou Pickard is 
Silveridge decorating, not me.” And then she smiled as she 
recalled stories of the woman who founded the decorating 
team, how Lou not only took joy in her decorating the 
ballroom and other facilities, but how she loved to dress for 
the events.

For those of you who weren’t around, let me pass along the 
heartwarming story of the tribute to Lou when she passed 
away last year. Her children wanted to leave something 
for the folks at Silveridge who knew and loved Lou, and 
they offered four boxes of her jewelry. It’s fitting that the 
decorators turned that jewelry into decorations – they 
outfitted a special white tree with her jewelry and invited 
the ladies of Silveridge to take a piece as a memento.

The team has worked to make sure Silveridge’s decorations 
continue. Yvonne said, “One big project for last year was 
organizing the Decorators’ Room.”  (The room itself is 
impressive, its built-
in shelving filled 
with big plastic 
tubs labeled Mardi 
Gras or Island or 
MASH. ) “Several 
of us are from 
Canada,” she added 
as explanation, “and 
there might come a 
year where some of 
us can’t get down. 
Two of my fellow 
Canadians, Joan 
Rosenberger and 
Wendy Holmoka, 
spearheaded the 
effort to make sure 
we had everything 
labeled and ready.” 

So the decorating team merrily carries on the work 
started by Lou, and thanks to donations in her memory, 
is acquiring new, large decorations. Look for them at 
upcoming events.

DIRECT TV: OUR NEW, EXCLUSIVE PROVIDER.
Empire Communications has been chosen as our exclusive provider of Direct TV. Instead of simply 
getting installers sent out from an out-of-town office, we get personal attention from Empire, 
nearby in Mesa.

The folks from Empire will be joining us for upcoming coffees, and will provide complete details.
Empire Communications  800-403-8402

Lou Pickard

Yvonne in the Decorators’ Room



 
 

Bingo is held every Wednesday in the ball room from November through March each year with a two week 

break for Christmas. We play 15 games for a cost of $15.00 with an opportunity to win pots ranging from 

$75.00 to $1,000. On an average night we pay out about $2,500. It runs from 6:30 until 9:00pm but you can 

enjoy a pre bingo hot meal for $6.00 starting at 5:00pm. 

 

All profits from bingo go to the Silveridge renters association who in turn pay it to the various clubs in the 

park who apply for financial assistance for their projects. Bingo started at Silveridge in 1992 and since that 

time bingo has contributed over $200,000 to worthwhile park projects. Big or small your club can apply for 

funding. 

 

We encourage all clubs in the park to attend a bingo in order to help us 

raise money for you. Bingo is actually a lot of fun and is very easy to 

learn to play. We have many regular players who come from outside 

the park as well as players who come every week from Silveridge. 

God bless you all and GOOD LUCK. 

 

Armand GAGNIER 

Bingo Manager 

Renters Association  

The main purpose of the Renter’s Association  is to oversee the Bingo operations and to approve appropria-

tions for needs of the different clubs. 

The Association is compromised of an executive board and board members voted in by the residents. Requests 

for funds are given to the park manager and handed to the executive board to be approved. The requester then 

presents themselves before the board, who votes on the request. That request is brought to the general meeting 

and is voted on by the renters who have paid their $5.00 dues per unit. A check for the “said” amount is writ-

ten from the Bingo funds. The monies are never shared with the owners or managers of the park. 

 Silveridge Club Newsletter  
                           

Special Edition        Club Newsletter 

Many of  you have requested a  paper copy of the club news.  With the Club Expo on January 14th, you 

can reference these articles to the clubs you may want to consider joining. Thank you to all the  club 

leaders who wrote their articles. Enjoy this special edition of  Silveridge Club News on paper and online 

at www.silveridge.com                                                                                                       

 

 

Bingo  

January 2017 

Your Activity Director, Sue  



Silveridge Pickleball Club 

Come and join the pickleball club.  It’s a great sport for everyone from 8 to 90 years young. Silveridge has four 

beautiful courts to play on.  In 2015/2016 the club had over 160 members. Equipment is supplied for begin-

ners.  Free lessons by Gary LaValley are given on most Thursdays for new players and some Saturdays for 

more advanced players.  Times are posted on the bulletin board at the south end of the courts. The courts are 

reserved for members of the club to play from Monday to Saturday from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Two courts are 

reserved Tuesday and Thursday afternoons for tournament 3.5 players 

only.  This still leaves two courts for other members to play on.  The 

courts are available for all Sil- veridge residents to play after 4:00 pm 

every day and all day on Sunday.  The equipment locker for members 

only has balls and equipment in it. The locker to the left of the mem-

ber’s only locker is for all resi- dents.  It also has balls and wooden 

paddles for use by all Silveridge Residents.   Anyone under 18 must be 

accompanied by a resident or registered guest.  Court shoes are re-

quired.  Please return all equip- ment to the proper locker. Throughout 

the season, there are socials, fun tournaments, a Christmas party and an 

end of year meeting and dinner to attend.  Round robins for different skill levels run every week and an inter-

park exchange has been set up for the 3.0 to 3.5 skill level on Monday and Friday afternoons. Pickleball is a 

very social activity.  You will meet a lot of new friends and keep in shape! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Water Volleyball  

Come and have  a blast Monday through Saturdays  

from 12:30 –2:30pm playing water volleyball. 

Some benefits are getting your exercise while meet-

ing new friends. Your will also get a beautiful tan!! 

Enjoy 2 Socials every season.  

Call Sharon Beckett #517 or Larry Close # 190 for 

more information . 

Softball  

Silveridge Slo Pitch Baseball Club is looking for 

new ballplayers for the upcoming Ball Season - Jan 

thru Feb 2017. Please contact Beau Pyatt 7637.  

 

Silveridge Baseball Club Spaghetti Dinner is back 

this season - Friday February 24, 2017 @ 5:30. 

Please note there will only be 1 sitting this year. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome from the Silveridge Men’s & Ladies Billiards 
This is a great way to meet new people, learn or refresh your skills in the sport. The Billiard room is open to all (most 
days) and all evenings for anyone who would like to play, practice or observe.  

We welcome new players, no experience necessary. Come and join in on the fun.  

Weekly Activities: 

Men’s tournament every Monday at 1:00 

Men’s League’s Tuesday – Friday  

Ladies practice Monday 9:30 & Wednesday at 1:00 Lessons during practice  

Ladies tournament every Thursday at 1:00 

Mixed Fun Tournament Friday 1:00 

 

Check out the bulletin board in the Billiard Room for other activities. 

If you would like more information contact: 

Rodger Benson 701-341-1397 or Eleanor Copeland 480-373-7690 

 If you want to enjoy some beautiful Arizona scen-

ery while getting exercise, then hiking is for you!  

Hikers meet on Tuesday mornings at 7:30am in the 

lobby area. Please contact Betty Royal #374 if you 

are interested in leading. Check the hiking board 

across from the activity office for information.  See 

some scenic hikes on the hikers website: 

www.silveridgehikers.wordpress.com 

Hikers  



 

FITNESS, FRIENDS, FUN 
Silveridge Tennis Club 

 
 
If you have been looking for exercise, competition, and fun, then join the tennis club.  Members are 
invited to participate in tournaments, East Valley Seniors Tennis League competition, club meet-
ings, socials, and use of the ball machines. Anyone who has played tennis in the past and wants to 
start up again, should see President Marianne Muzio at site #83. If you have never played before, 
but want to learn how, now is the time for our free lessons.  
 
Free Beginning Lessons 
The first lessons were in December with future lessons to be held this new year. Racquets and 
balls are provided along with instruction. If you are interested in learning how to play or want to re-
fresh your skills, sign up on the back side of the tennis bulletin board.  At the completion of the les-
sons, participants will be ready to begin league play. 
 
All Play 
Every Monday through Friday, 4:00 to 5:30, all courts are reserved for mixed level pick-up games. 
It is social tennis for those who want to have fun playing in a non-competitive setting.  
 
East Valley Seniors Tennis League 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday at 9:00 a.m. our tennis teams at different levels com-
pete here with those from other parks. Beginning players play socially on Thursdays with other be-
ginners at other parks. We encourage anyone who is interested to come down to the courts, have 
coffee and a snack, and enjoy watching spirited matches. Who knows? Maybe you will want to be-
come a member and have fun too. 
 
Aluminum Cans 
Probably you have noticed the barrels located in the ballroom, at the pool, and by all the dumpsters 
labeled for aluminum cans. The tennis club collects, crushes, and sells the cans for a year-long 
fundraiser. Please help by putting your beer and soda cans in the provided barrels. No trash 
please. 

 
Coupon Books 
If you are looking for bargains at restaurants, golf courses, the Mesa Market, 
and others, buy a coupon book for $20. Many coupons are “Buy one, get one 
free” for a real deal. They are available at Thursday morning coffee and at 
the Activity Desk or ask any tennis player. 

 
Socials 
The club sponsors two “Tennis Fun Days” with The Resort and Sunland Vil-
lage during the year. Players play with and against players from their parks 
with the goal being to have fun with lively play. Also the club sponsors two or 
more “fun” days with in-park play. At noon lunch is served with one of the 
team levels in charge. This provides a great opportunity to get to know play-

ers at every level in a enjoyable atmosphere. Website 
The tennis club submits information to the newsletter, but also has its own website. 
www.silveridgetennis.com  This is a great place to learn about the club and look for upcoming 
events. We welcome anyone who is interested in fitness, friends, and fun! 

http://www.silveridgetennis.com


Golf 
Golf is still alive and well at Silveridge!!  Dues 

are $10 per season. Please send a dues to Jim 

Nash, #106. The league golfs 3 days a week. An 

18 hole play at Arizona Golf Resort on Tuesdays, 

an 9 hole at Apache Sun golf course   on Wednes-

days and an 18 hole play at Kokopelli Golf 

course. Play all or just the days you want to play. 

Shuffleboard  

When the Shuffleboard  people are playing you 

know they are having a good time!  They play 

Monday—Saturday at  9:00 am. The courts have 

been resurfaced  this season and are beautiful!  

Come shuffle with this friendly group and have a 

cup of coffee  following playing..  

Tai Chi Chih  

Joy through movement is a mix of meditation and 

movement that focuses on balance and the circula-

tion of energy known in Chinese philosophy as Chi.  

Melodye Brewster is a certified instructor and will 

be teaching both beginners and intermediate classes 

starting on Saturday, January 7th in the exercise 

Room. Beginners from 9:00to 10:00 and intermedi-

ate from 10:00 to 11:00am. The class for  each is 

$20.00 

Blood Pressure 

Come and have your blood pressure check  every 

Thursday  before coffee and donuts from 8:10– 

8:30 in the Card Room . Let  leader Ellen Jones 

know if you would like to help. #7012 

Table Tennis  

Play s fun game of table 

tennis on Monday eve-

nings at 7:00 in Room 5.  



 

 

WATER AEROBICS 

Benefits:  

LOW IMPACT 

CALORIE BURN 
STRENGTH 
HELPS ARTHRITIS 

MAINTAIN FIT-
NESS  

DURING INJURY 

WEIGHT LOSS 
FUN, FUN, FUN 
 

PLEASE JOIN US  MONDAY – 
WEDNESDAY – THURSDAY – FRI-

YOGA   

If  you are interested in getting a good night 

sleep and gentle stretches for our age group, yo-

ga might be the right exercise for you. 

Yoga is a Hindu spiritual discipline, a part of 

which, including breathe control, simple medi-

tation and the use of specific body postures 

which is widely practiced for health and relaxa-

tion Yoga instructor – Judy Minto #103 

Yoga classes are: Monday night at 6:30 pm in 

the ballroom Thursday night at 6:30 pm in the exercise room.  (Bring your own yoga 

mat) 

 

STEP AEROBICS 
  

Are you an early riser and want to get your ex-

ercise out of the way?  It’s a small class, no 

need to be athletic, a good cardio workout and 

everyone is friendly and welcome. 

 Mon. Wed. Fri. 6:45 am    -    Leader - Nita Dressel 

Mon. Wed. Fri. 8:00 am    -    Leader - Judy Minto 

Tues. Thurs.    8:00 am     -    Leader - Tracy Gagnier  

 Step Aerobics is an aerobics ses-

sion consisting of choreographed 

movements performed on a 

raised nonslip platform accompa-

nied by music. Steps are supplied 

and weights (in a variety of 

weight) are available for those 

wanting that extra calorie burn.  



SILVERIDGE SUNSHINE FRIENDS 
 

History and Purpose:  
 30 years ago two Silveridge residents who were former nurses met to revitalize a group to 
make contact with ill or hospitalized Silveridge residents. Thus the name Sunshine Friends.                     

   Today our purpose remains to--- 
 

Cheer up hospitalized residents 
Check up by phone 
Take gifts or plants to the seriously ill 
Send get well cards 
Send sympathy cards with memorials 
Help family members in the arrangements for a memorial  
Collect medical supplies to be used by residents.   
To fund this purpose, one annual appeal is held at Coffee and Donuts in February. All resi-
dents are welcome to join Sunshine Friends, which meets three times per year. Any resident 
may contact a member with news of a resident needing our help. Look for the “Smiling Face” 
logo displayed in park model windows. 
lease remember that we 

can help only if we are 

aware of the problem.  

So please contact us 

when there is a need for 

our help. Contacts 

Mary Erickson  (701-739-
8298) 

 

Singles Group 

Silveridge Women’s Bible Study  

The Ladies Bible Study will resume on January 5th at 9:30am in Room 4 at 

9:30( immediately following coffee) .The group meets each Thursday Janu-

ary—March.  The topic of the study will be “ Created to Celebrate”. The 

Bible study was created by Marilyn Osborne and will also be led by her. A 

workbook will be available. This is a non- denominational Bible Study and 

all women are welcome. If you have any questions, call Carolyn Galarza, 



 



 

Silveridge Woodworkers Shop 
 

The Silveridge Woodworkers Shop is a well-appointed facility which provides the opportunity for those inter-

ested in working with wood to get together with like-minded individuals in a friendly and informative environ-

ment.  The club provides a fully equipped shop containing; Table, Scroll, Band and Mitre Saws; Disc, Belt and 

Drum Sanders; a Planer; a Jointer and;  four large and three small Lathes for the wood turning enthusiast as 

well as a wide variety of hand tools.  The club focuses on assisting 

one another in design and produc- tion of a variety of wood products.  

Safety is a major concern and as such a qualified Monitor is available 

whenever the Shop is open to en- sure the proper use of equipment and 

to provide assistance to the nov- ice and experienced alike.T he Work-

shop is open Monday to Saturday from 8:30 to 12:00 Noon and 1:00 to 

4:00 PM (closed Sunday).  Monthly meetings are held the second 

Wednesday of each month from November through March at 1:00 PM 

in the Woodworking Shop.  A $20 annual fee puts this wide variety of excellent power and hand tools at your 

disposal with knowledgeable individuals available to assist you in learning to use the equipment and for help 

on your projects.  To raise funds for the Workshop you will be invited to participate in the 50/50 draws at the 

monthly Craft Fairs and for a February Bake Sale. Come join us for the winter and display your projects at the 

monthly fairs. 

Lapidary 

 
Learn the art of polishing and designing stones. and 

rocks. Make a ring for someone special. Mon., 

Wed, Fri. 9-12 Leader: Bob Brown Unit 574  

Monday, Wed., Friday 9:00-12:00 

Sterling Silver  

Make a rpiece of jewelry for yourself or for someone 

else to treasure in one day! Cost is just $15.00 for all 

the material. The Silver Smithers meet in the Silver 

Shop on Wednesdays and Fridays 9:00-12:00 Instruc-

tors Jim Pickard and Denny Helmers. 



   

 Paint with Pat in room 5 on Thursdays 

from 9:30 am to 3:30pm. We will concentrate on 

depth and light and details while completing our 

paintings in two sessions. Questions? Pat 612-518-

1808. Three "Wine and Painting" sessions are 

planned for Sunday evenings. Watch for details.   

Below are members displaying their paintings at a 

Wine Painting Class.  

Spectral and Open Art 

A class of beginners to advanced  artists who meet 

every Monday from 9:00-12:00.  They paint  in all 

mediums and assist each other in  needed areas to 

complete  an award winning painting. This class is 

open to  anyone  who has a desire to learn  more 

about  painting.   

Arts and Crafts  

Stained Glass  

Come and join the Stained Glass Club and learn to 

make a beautiful piece of stained glass art.  Intro-

ductory lessons will be offered in January and 

February.  There will be jewelry classes, stepping 

stone classes and table making classes.  Signup for 

these classes will be at the Stained Glass 

room.  For regular members, we have the shop 

open and monitors on site every Monday to Friday 

from 9:00 am to 11:30 am. and every Wednesday 

afternoon from 1:00 pm to 3:30 pm. 

Paper Crafters  

Cardmakers and Scrapbookers  

Join us in Room 5 on Wednesdays 

From 10:00-1:00pmBring your own [projects 

to work on and/ or participate in some pre-

designed projects.  

For more info Contact Pauline Hadden #255 



The Silveridge Gourd Art Club  
Come for one class or join as a member!    

We will meet 9-12noon in Rm.5 on Tuesdays plus Rm.9 on 

Wednesdays starting in Jan.  The schedule & classes will be post-

ed on the Activities Board. Join the club for $20.00 & the Renter’s 

Association for $5.00. This will give you access to the materials, 

tools, & expertise.  There will be a fee for individual classes but it includes all supplies. 

Take a look at some of the upcoming projects in the Rm.9 display window. I’m looking for-

ward to seeing old friends & meeting new ones!! 

Please contact me if you have any questions. Doreen Risdahl  Ph.# 7278  

drisdahl @gmail.com 

                              Ceramics                                          
 

he Silveridge Ceramics Club’s motto is “Attitude is Everything” and its 

members certainly live up to it!  Started 3 years ago by Nancy Lambertson 

and Jan Billings, it has grown into a club of over 20 members.  Annual mem-

bership fees are $20.00 and class fees are $3.00 per class.  This money buys 

you instruction, cleaning tools, brushes and all paint and firing of all pieces.  Both Nancy and Jan are certi-

fied ceramics teachers in both Duncan and Gare products.  Class time is Tuesdays and Thursdays in Room 9 

from 9am to 3pm.  There is open painting time (no instruction) on Wednesdays.  You can usually hear the 

laughter before you get to the room.  Most days there is coffee, sometimes wine and cheese and always 

friendship and laughter.  Trust us when we say, this is not your grandmothers ceramics.   

     Silveridge Doll Club 

Classes are Mon. and Fri, 9:30 to 3:00 for beginners and Sat. 9:30 to 2:00 for advanced doll mak-

ers. The  Silveridge Doll Club started in the 1980’s.  The last three leaders (Jean 

Coleman, Inez Heinemann and Judy Winter) just walked into Room 9 to check it 

out and were hooked.  Judy took over as team leader when Inez moved from the 

park.  Inez still participates as Judy’s right hand assistant. Dolls range from 1 to 36 

inches and from modern to antique reproductions.  We receive all dolls as “green ware”.  The pieces are 

fragile porcelain that we clean seams and blemishes off before their first firing.  Once the pieces are hard 

fired we start the painting process, adding the coloring (lips, cheeks, eyebrows and shading and, for some 

dolls, eyes).  This brings out the dolls personality.  Each doll can be fired up to 5 or 6 times. T hen comes the 

fun part, putting the doll together.  Dolls can have a cloth body, put together with armature (large pop 

beads) and stuffed with cotton batting, or a porcelain body strung together with special elastic cording.  

Then comes the glass eyes, eye lashes and hair.  The clothing is either handmade or the larger dolls will fit 

newborn and larger baby clothes. .W e have made baby animals, pin cushions, ornaments, music boxes and 

other fun things out of porcelain as well. Our club membership fee is $20.00 and we ask that you be a 

member of The Silveridge Renters Association.  They have supported us in many ways over the years you are 

a kid at heart and would like to make a doll or something fun out of porcelain come to room 9.  We’ll show you around and no 

special talent is needed.  We have all the cleaning tools, paint and paint brushes and helpers to get you started and help you 

finish.  All you need to do is choose your doll and have fun. 

mailto:drisdahl@gmail.com


The Silveridge Quilt Club   
      
 

Meets on  Mondays, 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. and Fridays 9:00 a.m. - 

12:30 pm.  Most of our quilters have decades of experience but 

welcome others who are interested in “learning the trade". 

 We usually begin the season by making our raffle quilt which is 

raffled at the craft day in March. Also, we make charity quilts for 

Sunshine Acres, a care home for children, and for Sunshine 

Friends to give to those in the park. Of course, we are busy making 

our own quilts in a variety of ways and styles, too, as the season 

progresses. Feel free to drop in to Room 6 and 7 any Monday or 

Friday to see what we are doing. 

 

Who:  Piecemaker Quilters 

What: A quilting group that like sewing for themselves and for others. Our yearly dues are $10.00. 

When:  We meet weekly. On Wednesday we have a short business meeting and then on to our group 

projects or one of your own. And Thursday is open sewing day. Bring your own projects or 

work on the planned projects. The planned projects are often provided by our leaders, Marg 

Faktor and Noell Duffy. They provide a variety of fun things to do. We have the use of the 

rooms all day starting at 9:00 am. 

Where: We meet in Room 6/7 (near the mail boxes). 

Why:  Because we can. Our main focus is to teach others to love quilting as much as we do. Our 

group makes comfort quilts that are then shared with the local women’s homes and the Sun-

shine Friends Group. We spend one day a month on the comfort quilts. Most seasons we have a 

raffle quilt. With the sales proceeds we are then to purchase the supplies for the comfort quilts. 

SILVERIDGE 

PIECEMAKERS 

QUILTING 

GROUP 

Alice’ Get Away 

This friendly social group meets every Tuesday in Room 

6 from 1-3pm. They work on all kinds of crafts and pro-

jects or just come to visit with some friendly ladies!  
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